2014 Comprehensive Plan Update

Public Involvement Summary

Overview

The Executive Recommended 2014 Comprehensive Plan Update (2014 Update) is an annual cycle under KCC 20.18.070. The 2014 Update includes the Rainier Ridge Four to One Proposal and proposed amendments to zoning in the Rural Town of Vashon.
Outreach
Rainier Ridge Four to One Proposal
The outreach process for the Rainier Ridge Four to One Proposal began in June 2013 with the public solicitation and noticing of the annual docket process. The docket proposals (including the Four to One proposal) were listed and described on the Department of Permitting and Environmental Review’s (DPER) publicly accessible webpage on June 30th. On November 1st 2013, the applicant for the Rainier Ridge Four to One Proposal submitted an application to amend the comprehensive plan via the Four to One Program. An official Public Notice of Application (NOA) was sent to properties within 500 feet of the proposed site.  The NOA provided a description of the proposal, allowed for public comment, and explained how to become a Party of Record and to receive notifications of project milestones.  No unresolved comments were received, and 14 citizens requested to be parties of record. On November 16th, DPER issued a SEPA Mitigated Determination of Nonsignificance which was distributed to affected tribes and agencies with jurisdiction, as well as to the parties of record. The SEPA determination was not appealed. On November 27th, DPER distributed an official Notice of Public Hearing on the proposal to all properties within 500 feet of the proposed site and to parties of record. The open Public Hearing before the Hearing Examiner was held on December 17, 2013.
Vashon Town Zoning
On February 19, 2014, a public meeting was held at the Chautauqua Elementary School on Vashon Island. Notice of the meeting was emailed to the following:

· 50 people who had previously testified or submitted comments on Ordinance 17710 (adopting zoning for marijuana uses throughout King County)
· Owners of affected properties within the Community Business and Industrial zones in the Rural Town of Vashon
· The Beachcomber newspaper

· Parties of Record
Over 250 – 300 citizens attended this meeting and a 139 signed in. DPER staff described proposed zoning changes to the Rural Town of Vashon and allowed for public testimony (30 speakers).  Following the public meeting DPER received close to 100 communications from people stating their opinions. Of these comments, 27 expressed support; 28 expressed opposition; 26 undecided; the remainder requested to be Parties of Record.

In addition, petitions were received from the Backbone Campaign in opposition – 388 residents signed, and Citizens Requesting Withdraw of Proposed Amendments and Need More Information through a Better Process. It was signed by 152 residents.
